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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Minutes of Steering Group meeting – 26th March 2019
Lincs Partnership NHS Trust – Training Centre (Sleaford)
Present 
	Tracie
	Charles
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College (Chair)

	Sue
	Day
	Aim Awards

	Chris
	Donkin
	Greater Lincs PS Compact

	Rachel
	Ellis Jones
	Bishop Burton College

	Claire
	Flavell
	United Lincs Hospitals NHS Trust

	Natalie
	Holbrook
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Janet
	Hutchinson
	Complete Careers

	Sharon
	Jolly
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Pauline
	Mould 
	Grantham College

	Samantha
	Tate
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Paul
	Ward
	New College Stamford

	Debbie
	Yeates
	Lincolnshire Fire & Rescue


Apologies
	Rachel
	Aylmer
	Childrens Links

	Andrew
	Black
	Bishop Burton College

	Sheila
	Blackett
	First College

	Amanda
	Boutell
	West Lindsey District Council

	Claire
	Burroughs
	City of Lincoln Council

	Mark
	Coulson
	Fire It Up Apprenticeships Service

	Ian
	Dickinson
	First College

	Lewis
	Ducket
	Compass Point

	Gail
	Dunn
	Abbey Access Centre

	Janet 
	Farr 
	CLIP Learning

	Kay
	Gilman 
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Clare
	Hughes
	Greater Lincolnshire LEP

	Sharon
	Hylton
	City of Lincoln Council

	Mike
	Johnson
	LAGAT

	Rachel
	May
	Bishop Grosseteste University

	Daniel
	Metters
	Bishop Burton College

	Emma
	Owen
	New College Stamford

	Tracey
	Taylor
	Priory City of Lincoln Academy


1 – Welcomes and apologies for absence

Apologies were noted as above. 
2  and 3 - Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. It was noted that all actions had either been overtaken or were likely to be dealt with as issues that would be discussed when addressing the agenda items. 
4 – Update from the Employment and Skills Board (ESB) of the Greater Lincolnshire Local Enterprise Partnership (GLLEP)
Ian Dickinson offered his apologies but provided the meeting with copious and comprehensive notes from the latest meeting of the ESB. His report is attached to these minutes.
The ESF section of the report attracted much interest and it was noted that Calderdale College were now delivering the SSW project (rather than Calderdale College). Chris Donkin reported that he had invited Hull College to join the Compact but not received a reply yet. 
The Skills Spotlight GLLEP Newsletter was flagged and Compact members were advised to register on the GLLEP web site for updates.

There was also much interest in the Enterprise Co-ordinators initiative and it was agreed to put this as an agenda item on the next agenda.

The most discussed item within the notes was the ‘Midlands Engine Skills Strategy’ with the influence of the ESB noted here. It was agreed to ask Ian Dickinson for more information on this development. It was agreed that an update the status and work of the ‘Midlands Engine’ should be received by the Steering Group at the next meeting.
The group noted that this was a very comprehensive report on the work of the ESB / GLEEP and it was agreed that Ian Dickinson should be congratulated on providing a very useful update and that this update should be a feature of all Steering Group meetings throughout 2019.

ACTION

An item on Enterprise Coordinators to appear on the June SG agenda

5 – Access to Training and Funding for Training
The update for funding opportunities to support training / workforce development in the public service sector was given by Paul Collins. His update paper is attached to these minutes. Paul emphasised that functional skills training for employed people with an identified basic skills need was still free at the point of delivery. The other aspects of his input concentrated on Apprenticeship, traineeship and general vocational training opportunities. 
(NOTE: In the meeting that followed [i.e. the ‘Apprenticeships Community of Practice meeting] there was an offer from Rachel Ellis-Jones to give a presentation to the Steering Group on T levels. On behalf of the Steering Group Chris Donkin gratefully accepted this offer.)

ACTION

A presentation from Bishop Burton College on T levels to be received at the June SG meeting.

6 – Update of the 2019 Lincs Compact Action Plan 
The meeting was provided with a copy of the Action Plan for 2019 with a draft update for March 2019. Updating the action plan by checking the draft updates prepared by the facilitator and making relevant amendments / further updates then became the substantive item of the meeting agenda. The updates relating to the Apprenticeships actions were provided by the Apprenticeship Community of Practice Group.
It was noted that the implementation of such an ambitious Action Plan will mean that the Compact will make a great impact on workforce development in the public service sector in Lincs in 2019. The post Steering Group meeting of the Plan is attached to these minutes for reference.
ACTIONS
Facilitator to prompt all ‘actioneers’ as their scheduled action approach and remind them of their commitment. 
Further Action Plan update to be received at the June SG meeting.

7  – Support funding for the Compact – How the Compact has been operating as a self sustaining operation
Chris Donkin reminded the meeting that the Compact have developed a hybrid funding model that involved (i) subscriptions from member organisations; (ii) sponsorship of events and (iii) delegate fees from events. 
Chris distributed a spread-sheet detailing the latest position and this sheet is attached to these minutes. The sheet shows that even at this early stage of the year the Compact has 27 member organisations and that enough funding has been pledged from subscriptions, delegate fees and sponsorship to pay for facilitation support to almost the end of October 2019. This healthy position is unprecedented since the Compact became self funding in April 2010.  
It was noted that private training providers supporting Apprenticeship roles in public service were not funny represented within the membership
ACTION

Facilitator to invite private training providers based in Lincolnshire supporting Apprenticeship roles in public service to join the Compact

8  – Review of the good practice event ‘Retaining People in Public Service Jobs’
The summary of the delegate evaluations was provided to meeting attendees and are attached to these minutes. It was noted that the scores show that the event was very well received by delegates and that they found it uplifting and inspiring. Chris Donkin presented some additional comments on the event and these comments are also attached to these minutes. Chris reported that a full e-version of the delegate pack from the event is available in the ‘resources’ section on the Compact web site.
It was noted that some of the presentations would make good case studies. The work being done by LPFT on ‘well being at work’ was specifically commended. Sam Tate of LPFT agreed to send the ‘Circle of Well Being’ to Chris Donkin for publication on the web site and dissemination. (Chris has since received the ‘Circle’ and it is attached to these minutes.

Chris also reported that the next good practice event would take place on the morning of the 23rd May in Lincoln and would be a ‘networking and partnership working’ event. Chris reported that (as per the Action Plan) Gail Dunn of Abbey Access would facilitate this event.
ACTION

Chris Donkin to publish the LPFT ‘Circle of Well Being’ on the Compact web site and hence make it available for download.

9 – Facilitation arrangements for 2020 and beyond
It was noted that Chris Donkin will be relinquishing the facilitator role on the 31st December 2019. Paul Collins reported that the Compact had already received one ‘expression of interest’ in taking up the role in 2020. Gail Dunn, the Managing Director of Abbey Access Centre, has declared an interest. Paul reported that, having worked with Gail in the past, she would make an excellent successor for Chris. He also noted that there was no reason why Gail should be the only person considered. It was agreed that if any meeting attendees wanted to suggest an alternative person then they could also be considered. It was agreed that any alternative suggestions should be emailed to Chris within a week of the meeting. If no further suggestions were received then Paul and Chris will pursue Gail’s interest. 
10 – Any Other Business 

No items of AOB were flagged.
11 - Date and time of next meeting

It was agreed that the June 2019 meeting will take place on Wed 12th June at 9.00 am at a venue in Lincoln TBC
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